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August 22, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott: 
Enclosed for King County Council review is a report titled “King County Courthouse Revitalization Building Systems Report,” hereafter known as the Building Systems Report. The Building Systems Report responds to Proviso P5, Section 129 of Ordinance 17941 and Proviso P5, Section 41 of Ordinance 18239. Also included with the Building Systems Report, is a report prepared by Clark Design Group, PLLC., entitled “King County Courthouse Revitalization Project Proviso Report to the King County Council.”
The Building Systems Report, which was prepared by the Facilities Management Division (FMD), includes a building alternative analysis; a list of possible projects, reported by system or task; the estimated costs for each possible project, reported by system or task; a risk assessment and any risk mitigation plans for possible projects; a prioritization for possible projects; the estimated timelines for possible projects; the status of locating as-built structural documentation; a discussion of the historical significance of the building and how the historical designation could affect the projects; and any work done to investigate or access state, federal or other funding sources in support of this project.

The “King County Courthouse Revitalization Project Proviso Report to the King County Council,” hereafter known as the Clark Report, is included with the Building Systems Report. During the course of Clark’s work they documented repairs that are immediately needed as they pose “a very high life safety risk to anyone performing maintenance operations and to building occupants.”  Based on the Clark Report, and additional information provided by the Facilities Management Division, I am also transmitting, under separate cover, a proposed supplemental budget request to undertake emergency repairs to address the risk associated with the Courthouse’s electrical distribution system. 
The Building Systems report and the included Clark report provide significant information about the current condition of the courthouse that will be needed in any strategic facility master planning process for the downtown county campus. To that end, I will be proposing initial funding for the first phases of facility strategic planning process in the 2017/2018 Executive proposed budget, including both visioning and facility needs analysis work outlined in the Downtown Civic Campus Scoping Report transmitted to you in March 2016. As noted in the Scoping report, the strategic facility planning process would include establishment of a steering committee with representation from leadership from all branchs of County government. 
This legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan guiding principal of aligning  funding, policy and operational goals of King County government and the goal of ensuring that County government operates efficiently and effectively and is accountable to the public. The estimated cost to produce this report is $406,457, including $90,342 for staff time and testing and $316,115 in consultant costs.

Thank you for your consideration of this legislation.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division at 206-477-9352.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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